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AROUND THE BAR   |   IN MEMORIAM

Edward H. Haffey
January 6, 1942–May 9, 2018

Edward H. Haffey 

died peacefully 

near his home in 

Castle Rock on 

Wednesday, May 9, 

2018, surrounded 

by family. Born 

January 6, 1942 

in St. Joseph, Mis-

souri, he was the 

son of Elberta Haffey and George B. Haffey. 

Ed treasured his family above all else. He was 

husband to Jan, his wife and best friend of 52 

years. He was father to daughter Kimberly B. 

McEvoy (Mike) of Parker, Colorado, and son 

Christopher E. Haffey (Amanda) of Denver. He 

was grandfather to Olivia, Connor, Cora, and 

Jack. Each member of his family had a special 

place in his heart, as did his many other friends 

and relatives. 

Ed graduated in 1962 from what was then St. 

Joseph Junior College (now Missouri Western 

State University). In 1964, he received his BA 

in government, business, and international 

affairs from The George Washington University, 

in Washington, D.C. Thereafter, Ed served as 

a lieutenant in the U.S. Navy with Naval Air 

Squadron VFP-63 in the Western Pacific. He and 

Jan returned to Colorado, where Ed received 

a JD from the University of Colorado School 

of Law in 1970. He practiced law for 35 years, 

primarily as a partner/shareholder of Anderson, 

Campbell and Laugesen, P.C. 

Ed was a member of the Colorado and 

American Bar Associations, and a past member 

of the Colorado Defense Lawyers Association. 

In 1986, he was elected to membership in the 

International Association of Defense Counsel. 

He was a recipient of the Distinguished Service 

Award of the International Association of Arson 

Investigators and received the Distinguished 

Alumni Award from the Missouri Western 

Alumni Association in 2007. He served as 

chair and board member of South Metro Fire 

Protection District and was a member of the 

board of directors of Missouri Western State 

University Foundation. 

Before and after his 2005 retirement, he 

and Jan traveled the world on extended trips 

throughout the United States, Europe, and 

Asia. Ed particularly treasured his repeated 

trips to County Donegal in Ireland, where he 

reconnected with his Irish family. Ed was curious 

and enthusiastic about all things and thankful 

for his time on this earth.

—Submitted by Chris Haffey

David G. Hill 
January 3, 1935–May 25, 2018

David G. Hill, one 

of the founding 

partners of Berg 

Hi l l  Gre enleaf 

& Ruscitti  LLP 

(BHGR), passed 

away peacefully in 

his sleep on May 

25, 2018, at the 

age of 83. While 

we mourn the loss of a colleague, we also 

celebrate his significant accomplishments. 

Simply put, David was a man of all seasons, 

loving the outdoors, arts, and literature, and 

he never stopped learning. A devoted husband, 

father, and grandfather, David enjoyed family 

time, the outdoors, hunting, training his beloved 

hunting dogs, traveling, skiing, and fine wines. 

David practiced law in Boulder for over 50 years, 

specializing in water law, tax, corporate law, and 

estate planning. An entertaining storyteller, he 

could recite case names and legal citations with 

ease, and loved mentoring young lawyers. David 

and his wife Jo were pillars in the community, 

and he received numerous acknowledgments 

for his contributions to Boulder County and 

beyond. Before commencing his legal career, 

he proudly served in the U.S. Marine Corps. 

David was a wonderful colleague. His laugh-

ter often filled the BHGR hallways, and he will 

be remembered as a wonderful, kind, selfless, 

thoughtful, and engaged colleague. He will be 

deeply missed. We are privileged and honored 

to have known and worked with David.

—Submitted by BHGR

In Memoriam

In Memoriam recognizes recently 
deceased members of the Colorado 
legal community. Colorado Lawyer 
relies on its readers for this information. 
Please send notices about recently 
deceased attorneys, judges, and other 
legal professionals to Susie Klein at 
sklein@cobar.org. Reader-submitted 
“tributes” highlighting the individual’s 
legal career are welcomed. Print-quality 
photographs (300 dpi or greater) are 
encouraged.


